

# SCHOOL NEWSLETTER Friday 24th March 2017

### **Year 1 Easter Violin Concert**

On Wednesday, Year 1 performed for the first time to the rest of the school and to their parents. They showed the playing and resting positions they have learnt, and both their plucking and bowing techniques. You can see short video clips of them on our website. Well done Year 1; we are so proud of you!





## Prom Praise—Royal Albert Hall

On Tuesday night, the choir took part in the 'Prom Praise for Schools' event at the Royal Albert Hall, singing with 1,000s of other school children from all over London. Their favourite songs were 'Freedom' and 'Your Love will Last Forever'. They also enjoyed the classical pieces played by the orchestra, the beatboxing and the acted-out story of the Lost Son. It was a great night.





# Dates coming up:

30th March—Easter Service in church at 9.15

Mothering Sunday Service—26th March: All welcome to come and hear the school choir and eat cake!

Easter Holidays start at 1.15 on 31st March, and end on 17th April. Please make sure you are back at school on Tuesday 18th at 9.00.

**Provisional Date for Sports Day**—Friday 7th July **Half term:** 26th May at 1.15 —6th June at 9.00 **End of the year**: Wednesday 19th July at 1.15

## **Uganda Link**

Over the Easter holidays, Ms Granite and Mr Knight will be visiting Kiwoko hospital and a school for orphans in Uganda with St Mary's Church. Kirstine and Benny from church are also going on the trip.

They would like to take any donations of: football kits, flat footballs, pencil cases (no pens) - all with a note saying who they are from. Thank you.

# F2 Sea Life Trip

F2 had a great time at the Sea Life Centre last week. Do check out our website for more pictures:





# Coffee Morning—29.3.17

Westminster Talking Therapies are returning for a third Parent Workshop! 'Ways to Boost your Mood'- all welcome.

# **Cycling Update**

Yesterday's 'School Bike Breakfast' was part of the national 'Big Pedal' encouraging more cycling and reducing car journeys and emissions- so crucial to our children's well-being growing up in the heart of one of the biggest cities in the world. Well done to Retag in year 5 who won the *Golden Lock* prize!

A prayer for this week by Rayan M in Year 5: 'Dear God,

Thank you for the security we have to stop terror attacks. Please help there to be no more terror attacks so we can live safely. Thank you for the food we eat, the water we drink and the shelter we have above our heads. Sorry that some people want to spoil the world with terror attacks. Please help us to all be safe and have fun together. Amen'

Wishing you all a peaceful weekend, Emily Norman - Headteacher